	University High School Boosters Meeting

	3/3/2020

	Agenda:

	· Welcome/Call to Order
· Officer and Administration Reports – 20 min

· President (Mike Orgler)

· Vice President (Karen Hightower) 
· Secretary (Stephanie Checchi) 
· Treasurer Report (Teri Wilson)

· Administration Report  (Andrea Markert)

· Committee Chair Messages & Reports  – 20 min 

· Old Business – none 
· New Business – none
· Adjourn

	Notes

	Call to order/Roll call
Meeting called to order by Stephanie Checchi at 6:31 pm on 3/3/2020.
Officer Reports 

President  

Mike Orgler
· Welcome everyone - Thanks so much coming to our March meeting!
· We’re in the home stretch of this year – we only have our April and May boosters meetings remaining this year and we need to discuss succession planning for your Booster position.  Please start identifying if there might be a good candidate to take over, and also start documenting the responsibilities of your role so that it makes the transition more seamless.  

· We will be asking each committee lead for an update on succession planning – will you be leading your committee again next year, do you have a need to find a replacement, and have you potentially found a replacement.
VP

Karen Hightower
· No update
Secretary

Stephanie Checchi
· The February minutes were posted to the Boosters website.  Can I please get a motion to approve the minutes?
· Motion by Michelle Cervantes seconded by Jennifer McCarron
· Be sure to register on the sign in sheet when you come to a meeting and put your name on a raffle ticket as there will be a prize given away at the end of the meeting!
· Thank you to the Committee chairs for sending updates prior to the meeting– it makes the meeting run much more smoothly.  If you don’t have an update – just let me know “no update”
Treasurer 
Teri Wilson
· Treasury report – see attached.
Administration Report (Andrea Markert - Principal)
· ACT used to be the standardized test approved by the state and they paid for us to take the ACT.  Two years ago the state moved to the SAT (most colleges accept either score) and this year they contacted the lab schools to pay for them to take the SAT.  We currently pay $18K per year for Aspire Testing, ACT, etc.  Committee from U High established to determine whether to stay with ACT or the SAT.  Decision made to move to the SAT.  There will still be an ACT testing date but the student will be responsible for paying for it.  The 9th and 10th graders will take PSAT and then the SAT as an 11th grader.  Same process for SATs to determine which school the student would like their scores sent to.  The SAT that we give will include the writing portion.  Truly any school the students want to go to should accept either the SAT or ACT.  

· Dual credit is expanding.  This year we offered Mandarin Chinese 4, College Algebra and Oral Communications as dual credit.  We plan to continue to expand dual credit offerings, but for 2020-2021 school year adding:
·  Chem 2 (65 kids signed up to take this- need 3 sections)
· American Lit (for Juniors) and College Comp (for Seniors)

· Finite Math – we are the first school to offer this. This class is for kids who have finished pre-calc and don’t want to go to AP Math
· Summer school: some summer school classes have been cut.  Main reason is for college students to be placed here to do some of their work.  The number of students being sent over have dwindled down to just one or two.  We’ve also had a lot less kids sign up for summer school than previously.  Some subjects are hurt by the fact they don’t offer dual credit.  Final decision on summer school will be made by the Friday after spring break on what will be offered.  They will for sure offer drivers ed as well as a college skills course – for incoming juniors or seniors.  They will explore majors and colleges they are interested in, write essays, etc.
· Personnel update: The week after spring break we will be interviewing 4 guidance counselor finalists.  Interviewing French and Spanish (combo) teachers and have two good candidates with experience in teaching both languages.  Mr. Evans is officially moving into the AD position effective July 1 and his assistant principal replacement search will be posted by end of March.

· Winter formal – mixed reviews by the students

· No final numbers yet on applications for freshman class.  Metcalf has 48 students, unsure how many siblings we have yet.  Will likely accept approximately 150-155 students.  Final numbers will be released next month.

· Air conditioning – looking really good – and hopefully VERY soon we will hear more information.
Committee Reports

After-Prom  

Jennifer Patton and Stacy Barclay – Chair
Purpose:  After-Prom provides a safe place for the students to go after the dance.
· The Cash Bash fundraiser took place on 2/22/20 at BCC and it was very successful! 35 baskets and almost all of it was donated by local colleges and businesses.  Thank you all for your support!
·  Still waiting on a few bills to come through to see the financial gain
· Will begin pushing unraiser to fund the rest of after prom

· They are now working on decorations, food and registration with more info to come soon

· Prom is May 2 and After Prom will take place at Horton Field House
Dance Hospitality
Katy Kraft

Beth Sauser
Purpose:  To provide hospitality to our dances (back to school, black-light, and Class Night dances)
· No update for hospitality – all food was dropped off for the semi-formal.  Thank you!
· Class night is the next event – May 13th 

· Have support to do dance hospitality again next year
Directory

Mercy Davison
Purpose: To provide a listing of all U-High students & families for reference.
· No update – directory concluded
· Mercy will do directory again next year
Faculty/Staff Appreciation (FSA)
Cheri Sundaram 

Purpose:  To provide a meal once a month to the faculty/staff to show our appreciation.
· Upcoming Late Start Events:
· March 20

· April 17

· May 15

· Will check in with Sheri to see if she will do this again next year
Fundraising

Jennifer McCarron

Aimee Beam 

Michelle Hardman

Purpose:  To organize and coordinate fundraising for all sports, teams and booster programs.
 The Fundraising committee exist to support groups/organizations at UHigh raise funds – and do so in a way that is in-line with all policies and procedures. We do have to be involved/have knowledge of all fundraising activity – and am hoping this year that we can make that easy and also help groups better promote their events.  Here’s how we can help:
Sodexo

· Girls softball raised $1,776.01 working IHSA Girls Basketball on February 29th.  

· Still more Sodexo events in March – it takes work but lots of fund raising opportunities

Misc:
· STEM girls will be looking at the Cozy sheets fundraiser to help raise money for their upcoming Iceland trip!

· If anyone wants anything posted on the Boosters FB page please let Jennifer McCarron know.  And if you’re representing an area of the school let her know so it can be posted on the website.

Jennifer will be staying on for fundraising next year.  We do need a replacement for the Sodexo role since Jeanine will not be leading it next year.
Hospitality

Chris Bray

Lisa Heptinstall

Purpose: To provide a welcoming environment along with food/drink for our 3 hosting events: 1) Open House in September, 2) Prospective Student Open House (usually in January), and 3) Freshman Testing in April 
· Next event is freshman testing in April – fruits and healthy snacks for the students and a small dinner –Jimmy John’s sandwiches, cookies and water for the teachers and staff.  They will be asking for $150 to cover the dinner for staff.  
Chris and Lisa will be staying on for one more year.
Parent Support Network (PSN)
Michelle Hutchins
Purpose:  The PSN is parents working with and helping other parents address issues that affect us all by having events on different pertinent topics. 
· Michelle will get back to Jeff Bovee on the possibility of a session about playing college sports

· Will also be talking about an event with the school psychologist before end of the school year

· Discussion that it might be good to have a session about alternatives to college – like Americore from ISU.  Easy to get them signed up.  Mercy will make contact to see about a date.
Will be looking for a replacement for this committee
Spirit-Wear
Carrie Dale 

Kacy Rader
· Purpose:  The purpose is to sell spirit wear and take proceeds to boosters as well as to promote U-High spirit in the community. 
· Carrie and Kacy are meeting on March 4th to discuss transition for next year
· Will take care of the freshman t-shirt order 

· Possible spring online sale – more info to come.
Kacy will be keeping this committee and volunteer for a co-committee – Thank you Michelle Cervantes!
Gold Rush Raffle

Julia Heller
Terry Ogunleye
Purpose:  To coordinate the raffle which is one of Boosters largest fundraisers.

· No change in sales: Total of 514 tickets for $10,280       

· We will continue to accept tickets throughout the year and will continue bi-monthly drawings
· If we want to continue with the gold rush raffle we need to get the raffle license over the summer

· We will be short tickets for this year because we sent out more tickets than usual and the decision to do so was the driving factor for increased sales.

· We also handed out extra tickets at events to encourage support.  
· Would like to get approval for another 2-3 years of tickets.  Usually we purchase 600 tickets.  Last year we purchased 1200 but we are down to 550 based on the increased handout of tickets.  

· We will work with Julia on ordering the additional tickets
Recognition – Good For U Award
Katy Kraft
Beth Sauser
Purpose:  The purpose of the Good for U Award is to recognize a student for contributions made outside of traditional academic and sports accolades.  This may include acts of kindness, outstanding effort, resolution of issues, etc.  Nominations may also be done for teachers & administrators for their contributions. 
· We don’t have a candidate for this month but we will for next month
Website/Social Media
Kelli Kiefer

Purpose:  To ensure we have a positive presence & info available on our Website.    

·  Thanks for getting the December minutes posted!
Representative Reports

Band

Shelly King
· Jazz night is March 4 at 7pm at Brown
Choir

Holly Pfister
Cheer
Dance

Orchestra

Jani Hall
Orchesis

Speech

Tennis (Girls)

Katy Kraft
Theater

Holly Pfister

· Grease play is April 2-4 and will likely be selling out!
Sports/Clubs
STEM
Ashish Sawhney
Volleyball
Football

Golf

Miscellaneous 
Chinese Club

Old Business

· None
New Business
· Coach Johnson – football coach.  2 years ago they requested helmets and shoulder pads.  Every year they get the helmets serviced for safety reasons.  We have 56 helmets available and expect to have 65-68 students in the football program next year.  They need 10 new shoulder pads and 12 helmets – haven’t purchased any in the four years he’s been here.  $225 per helmet and approximately $110 for shoulder pads.  Recommend that we will revisit this topic as new business at our April Boosters meeting after we have reviewed funds for Boosters and the financial situation of the Football club.  Should be the last request for several years.

Adjourn
· Raffle ticket awarded to: Bunny King.
· Meeting adjourned at 7:36– motion by Lisa Heptinstall and seconded by Ashish Sawhney

	  Attendees: 
	

	Michelle Cervantes, Janet Rubin, Julie Loy, Jennifer McCarron, Marshall Crawford, Ashish Sawhney, Mercy Davidson, Chris Bray, Lisa Heptinstall, Cindy Pulley, Karin Burwell, Teresa Herbert, Becky Zastrow, David Zastrow, Susan Kullman, Bunny King, Beth Sauser, Theresa Williams, Kacy Rader.

	Treasurer report:
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U-High Boosters Treasurer's Report - March Meeting

Bank Balances Beginning of Month (as of 1/31/2020)
Busey Bank S 21,798.67
Total Bank Balances $21,798.67

Receipts:

Total Receipts S -

Disbursements:

Gold Rush Checks to winners S 325.00
Stamps S 33.00
Total Disbursements $ 358.00
Net Gain or Loss S (358.00)

Account Balances

Busey Bank (1/31/2020) $ 21,798.67
ISU Foundation (as of 12/18/2019) S 10,161.73
After Prom (as of 12/19/2019) S 14,051.00

Total Account Balances $46,011.40











